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	Reasons for Attending or not Attending


	I attended as AAPM ETC rep.

	Issues from Previous Meetings or Year:


	See agenda items and notes below.

	General Description of Activities of the Organization and/or Meeting:


	· For sake of efficiency, I have copied the minutes of the meeting:
Agenda Item 1 – Introductions – Dr Allison introduced himself and the new members.  He had all present take a moment to introduce themselves and their role on the committee.  He also noted that most of the initial terms have expired so many initial members will be replaced for 2020
Agenda Item 2 – Purpose of the committee.  The purpose of the committee was discussed.  Since the Residents and Students Subcommittee is now recommending the student and resident members, communication with that committee was discussed.  It was noted that the ABR is usually present at the “Prep Sessions.”  Additional ABR presence would be available if the subcommittee desired it.  It was also noted that the ABR is active at the SDAMPP sessions.

Agenda Item 3 – New ABR Part 1 requirements – GDF reviewed the revised Part 1 requirements.  There were a number of concerns voiced by the committee members.

· The changes could mean that students would not have their Part 1 results at the time of resident interviews.

· The changes would put MS students at a major disadvantage

· Preparation for Part 1 could occur as the students were completing final assignments.

Dr Allison said the concerns to the board.

[Note Added on October 4, 2019 – Amendments to the requirements were taken to the board of governors.  They were approved and notifications will be posted on the ABR website and sent to all.

Agenda Item 4 – Improving communications – there was a wide-ranging discussion on improving discussions.  It was noted that it is difficult to reach everyone.  The new communication paths were discussed. [Facebook, Twitter. Instagram, soon -U-tube] 

Agenda Item 5 – Other – Exams in hotel rooms – why does the ABR still do this.  GDF explained the many steps the ABR takes to insure a safe and protective environment.  We also have recognized that we need to move to a better environment.  Our Board of Governors has been studying this but there are many obstacles. 

Agenda Item 6 – Dr Allison thanked everyone and the meeting was adjourned sine die but with the expectation the next meeting will be on the Sunday of the next AAPM meeting.

· 

	Issues for AAPM:


	Not sure if it’s an issue for AAPM, but ABR has made its decision regarding changes in Part 1 requirements. It was sent through an email.  I have copied it here for reference:
The ABR has been concerned that some candidates are not fully prepared to take the Part 1 Exam. Proper exam preparation is an important part of becoming certified. When the ABR earlier announced the changes to the Part 1 requirements, we received comments about problems that many program directors foresaw. After discussions with SDAMPP, CAMPEP, AAPM, and program directors, the abr Board of Governors amended the requirements. The final new requirements for eligibility to sit for the Part 1 Exam and changes in exam registration and delivery are described below:
· The exam content will not change. The current study guide remains in effect.

· Beginning in 2022, Part 1 Exams will be given only in January. In 2021, there will be an exam in August followed by one in January 2022. The registration period will be adjusted because of the date change and will initially be in July or August.

· Details about exam registration for the January 2022 exam will be posted in 2021.

· Eligibility requirements will change beginning with the 2022 exam:

· If eligibility is from a graduate or DMP program, the program director must attest that the candidate will have completed the courses covering the core topics as described by CAMPEP by the time of the exam. If this goal is not achieved, the program director must notify the ABR in a timely fashion. Note: Program directors are now required to notify the ABR if a candidate withdraws from the program or is not in good standing.

· If eligibility is from a certificate program, the candidate must have completed the certificate program and have attained a suitable PhD at the time of registration.

· If eligibility is from a CAMPEP-accredited residency or a structured mentorship, the requirements will remain the same. A candidate enrolled in the program may register for Part 1.

Yours truly,

Matthew B. Podgorsak, Vice-chair ABR Board of Trustees, Trustee for TMP

Kalpana M. Kanal, Trustee for DMP

Robert A. Pooley, Trustee for NMP

J. Anthony Seibert, ABR Governor

G. Donald Frey, Associate Executive Director (MP)
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